Cape Elizabeth Town Council

Workshop Notes

Monday, March 15, 1999
7:30PM

William H. Jordan Conference Room at Town Hall

Note:
Workshop notes are for informational purposes only.

Present

Chairman Groff



Councilors Berry, Carson, McGinty, Reid



Michael McGovern



Debra Lane

Absent

Councilors Fritz and Watson

1.  Discussion on petition received on Gun Club activities


Presenters
Ellen Mugar, 77 Wells Road

Circulator of Petition




Fred Brown, 16 Fenway Road
Spurwink Rod and Gun Club(Club)

Ms Mugar reviewed the petition.  Issues raised included hours of operation, safety, and potential environmental harm from lead bullets.  Ms Mugar indicated that on several occasions she and/or her husband, Robert Clements, have approached members of the Club when they shoot after hours(the club closes at sunset).  Initial shooting violations beyond the closure time were reported to the Police Department.  A written response from Chief Pickering sites the state law which governs several aspects of the clubs activities including hours of operation.  In these instances it didn't appear that the reported instances were in violation of state law, nor did it appear that the police department had cause to site club members.

The potential of bullets escaping the Club hitting children/adults riding their bikes, walking or children riding the school bus were mentioned as safety concerns.

Ms Mugar asked the Town Council to consider the impact lead bullets have on the environment.

It was stated that the objective of the petition is not to close the Spurwink Rod and Gun Club.  The desire is to be assured that during appointed daylight hours one could walk, bike or ride in the vicinity of the club without the risk of harm.

Page 2 Workshop Notes

March 15, 1999

Fred Brown presented the Town Council with a list of actions the Club has taken to "appease neighbors."  See attached, entitled Council Workshop.

Mr. Brown explained that the Club is comprised of approximately 180 current dues-paying members, 80 of whom are Cape Elizabeth residents.  Officers are elected annually.  Bylaws, originally drafted in the 1950's, are amended as needed.  There is no limit to the number of members the Club will accept.  The dues are $20.00 per year.  Currently the Club does not require members to sign in and out when they shoot.  Mr. Brown described the layout of the Club including 2 pistol stations and 7 other stations which could be used for any firearm.  Note:  full automatic weapons may not be used at any time.  Members do not have to qualify to shoot, however they must be 18 or older.  Under 18 must be supervised by an adult.  Members must abide by NRA rules which are posted at the Club.  Adherence to rules and regulations are self-governing by the members.  Violations must be reported to the officers.  Members may be dismissed from the Club if deemed appropriate.

Mr. Groff asked that the Club consider establishing a log of when members shoot.  The Council felt it would be helpful if a member violates Club rules or other laws, to know who was present at the time.  

Mr. Groff also asked the Club to consider amending the hours of operation.  Suggestion:  specific stated closing time rather than sunset.

The Club does carry insurance.  It was unclear whether the Club would be responsible if a non-member, unauthorized to shoot, caused an accident.

Chairman Groff offered that he would sponsor an item for the Town Council to vote on regarding the expenditure for a mediator.  The Town would pay, a set amount, for a mediator between the neighbors and the Club.  The Club is asked to respond to the possibility of a mediator by June 1, 1999.

The Town Council stressed the need for compromise.

8:35PM
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2.  Review Report from Fort Williams Advisory Commission, "Making Fort Williams Park Financially Self-Sufficient"


Present - Dan Fisher, Chairman Fort Williams Advisory Commission


Members:  Jon Chapman, Al Barthelman

The Town Council commended and thanked the commission for the report.

The Commission reports that action to move in the direction of making the Park self-sufficient includes the creation of a Fort Williams Park Charitable Foundation, 501 (c) (3).  Increasing certain fees and tightening policies regarding use of the Park is also recommended.

It was agreed that the Town Council will vote, at the April meeting, to form a committee to make recommendations to the Town Council regarding the establishment of a Fort Williams Park Charitable Foundation, 501 (c) (3).  It is recommended that a 9 member committee( 1 Commission member, 1 Council member) be charged for a period until 1/1/2000.

It was also agreed that the focus of the Fort Williams Advisory Commission itself should be the use policy.   The Commission will continue to review recommendations for capital improvements including the bleachers.  It is anticipated that the bleachers may cost $80,000-90,000.  How will the Town fund this project?

3.  Update on Town Council Goals


Finance Chairman Reid asked that Councilors submit their questions regarding the budget to the Town Manager prior to the first budget workshop.


The Town Manager mentioned he had been approached by a representative of Camp Ketcha looking for temporary day care space following their weekend fire.

The workshop was adjourned at 9:40PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Debra M. Lane, Town Clerk
